MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD JUNE 22, 2014
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Maggie A., Jason H., Walt K., Linda L., Tom Morgan, Tom Manning, Christine R., Fred S., Jim T., Gordon and Pam.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 6th Tradition and 6h Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Jason H. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – None.
Visitors –  Gordon, Pam and Jim T
Anniversaries – Christine R. (9 mos.)
Birthdays – None
Announcements:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  
Jim T. reported on upcoming Share the Gift workshop on July 12.  Also addressed importance of volunteers for District Committee positions.  Suggested developing guidelines for Committee Chair positions.  Recommended changing District Meeting day. 

Maggie A. moved to change District Meeting day and time.
At next month’s District meeting a vote will be taken.

OLD BUSINESS:
Motion to approve distribution of new service pamphlet passed.  
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom M.)  May 2014 Minutes were approved.  
Treasurer:  (Linda L.)  Christine R. reviewed District Financial Report.  Maggie A. will submit check to Anona East for District rent.
DCM:  (Jason H.)
See written report below.
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District 41 GSR’s & Committee Members:

Thank you to everyone who was able to attend the NIA 20 Summer Assembly. | have been working with our
committee chairs on our upcoming service workshop July 12*. Please remember to check your emails and
begin preparing your remarks if you have a speaking role in the workshop. If you are unsure of any of your
committee’s responsibilities please ask questions. We will have copies of the workshop flyer at Sunday’s
meeting so please take some to bring back to your meetings. Let’s all make announcements and approach
people personally and ask them to attend.

We will have a guest speaker Gordon from District 40 who would like to say a few words regarding the
upcoming Big Book Conference.

Other items:

e All committee members are encouraged to attend the 2014 NIA Summer Committee Meeting on August
9% in La Fox.

» 1 will continue to visit groups within our District to encourage participation in service and attendance at
our monthly meeting.

*  Please remember: All committee expenses must be accompanied by a receipt to receive reimbursement.

Yours in service,

Jason H.




Working with Jim T. in putting together a service workshop.  Emphasized the need for more District participation.
Alt. DCM:  (John S.)
Absent.  Jason H. reviewed upcoming events. 
ANSWERING SERVICE:  (Maggie A.)  Reported 31 new calls. Seven went to volunteers. 
ARCHIVES:  (Lee K.)  Absent.
BTG:  (Open)
Tom M approved as Bridging the Gap Chair. Did preliminary work and secured volunteers.  
CPC/PI:
(Walt K./Jeane M.)  See written report below.
CPC/PI Report – June, 2014

· Walt participated as a panelist in the Area/D42-sponsored CPC workshop held on May 24th in Oak Brook.

· We ended up a couple of volunteers short (scheduled at two people per shift) for the Haymarket Summer Institute, but managed to have at minimum one person coverage per shift. All of the responses received from the volunteers who attended gave A.A. and the Institute ‘high marks’. Jeane provided the display board, then  set up and broke down the display. 
· As Alternate CPC/PI, Jeane attended the Area 20 CPC Committee meeting during the Summer Assembly; she reported on Haymarket to the group.  

· All slots for June’s speaker meetings at DuPage Crisis Intervention Center were filled.

· The Lombard library stock of A.A. pamphlets was re-stocked this month per their request: 


Subject: AA brochures

Hello from Helen Plum Library. We have gone through our AA literature. I'm not sure if this is a good thing or not. We have only a few : AA & young people left. If you could drop off an assortment of flyers I will keep our vestibule in supply. If you drop them off leave them at the Adult Services Desk.

Thank you,

Arlene 


85 pamphlets were delivered to the library.

· A follow up on ‘mysterious’ district e-mails being sent to Walt discovered that ”it looks like that message was sent to dist41@aa-nia.org. That address appears on the Contact page on our website - if someone wants to contact District 41 they would click on that link.  We have a number of similar addresses that get forwarded to specific individuals' personal email accounts. A request was made to have all future e-mails sent directly to our district e-mail account.

Walt K/Jeane M
Walt K. reviewed dual diagnosis meeting in DuPage.  Investigated placement of stamps on pamphlets.  
CORRECTIONS:  (John C.)   Absent.  
ALT. CORRECTIONS:  (David B.)  Absent.
GRAPEVINE:  (Susan H.)  Absent.
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Maggie A.)  Anona East approved the July 12 workshop date.
LITERATURE:  (Susan H.)  Absent.
LCM:  (Ray W.)
Absent.
NEWSLETTER:  (Lee K.)  Absent.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Susan H.)  Absent.
TREATMENT:  (Antonio S.)  Absent.
WEBTECH:

(Jeane M.)  Absent.  See written report below.

WebTech Report

6/21/2014

On Saturday the 14th I attended the Summer Assembly in Palatine.  There was no web breakout committee session so I attended the CPC session.
Our D41 Website has been viewed 37,386 times by 13,682 unique visitors!


The front page of our D41 site currently highlights the July 12th Service Workshop and other pages are up to date.

Jeane M
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)  Absent.
Gordon (District 40 Alternate PI Rep.) Reviewed details of the Twenty-First Annual Big Book Conference:  October 25th, 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m., $13 fee, $7 for lunch.  Volunteers needed:  630-673-7785 - Gordon

Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, July 20, 2014 @ 1:00 P.M. Anona Center East.
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